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House Appropriations Subcommittee Passes Fiscal Year 2006 Transportation Bill
The House Appropriations Subcommittee with jurisdiction over transportation funding passed its Fiscal Year 2006 spending bill earlier today.  The measure provides $37 billion in highway funding, a $1.9 billion increase over the Fiscal Year 2005 enacted level.  Transit spending is set at $8.4 billion, an $830 million increase over the Fiscal Year 2005 enacted level.  No earmarks for bus, rail and highway projects were included in the bill passed today.   Earmarks for New Starts projects like the Eastside Light Rail line and other transit and highway projects will be added to this bill later on during the legislative process.

This transportation funding bill is expected to be considered by the full House Committee on Appropriations next week and will likely come to a floor vote the following week.  The U.S. Senate’s transportation appropriations bill for Fiscal Year 2006 is expected to be marked-up in mid-July.

If you have any questions concerning the Federal Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or David Kim, Director of Federal Advocacy in Washington, DC at (202) 349-1483.

STATE
State Budget

The State Legislature moved this afternoon to begin the process of approving a State Budget.  The budget bill (SB 77) includes full funding of Proposition 42.  The Assembly began deliberations on SB 77 but has since adjourned for the day without a final vote.  The Senate is expected to consider the budget later this evening.  Language contained in SB 77 directs that over $400 million in Public Transportation Account Spillover funds be retained in the General Fund.  These funds would otherwise be available for public transit services statewide.

If you have questions concerning the State Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for State Affairs Michael Turner at (213) 922-2122 or Kimberly Yu, Government Relations Officer at (213) 922-4145.

